Pinedene School
PO Box 626
Vanderbijlpark 1900

Tel: (016) 932-2220
Fax: (016) 982-3857

PINEDENE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NOTICE 30 OF 2022

17 November 2022

Dear Parents,

This notice will cover the following important topics:

1)
2)
3)
4)

1)

Tuck shop orders
School times

Carols by Candlelight
AGM 2022

Tuck shop orders

e Our Tuesday menu has the new, extremely popular item — Skhambane. Because it is so
popular, it is a day that brings in many orders. To try and mitigate this, in order to get all
food out by first break, we are going to accept orders AND PAYMENT for the Tuesday'’s
orders on MONDAY only. This will ensure that the tuckshop staff can plan and prepare
sufficiently for this day.

e The orders will be done, as usual, through the class teacher.

e There is a slight change on the menu, as learners have requested for burgers to be
added back on to the menu:
Monday:

e Chicken and Beef burgers R20 with chips R25 and Combo R32
Tuesday:

e Skhambane plain R13 with cheese and polony R 15

e Half plain R7 with cheese and polony R 9

e All skhambane includes chips lengola and archaar
Wednesday:

¢ Chicken Wrap R20 with chips and combo R32

Thursday:
e Dagwood R25 with chips R30 and a combo R37

Friday:
Russian roll R20 with chips R25 and Combo R32
Hot dog roll R15 with chips R20 and combo R27



2) School times
e As communicated in yesterday’s notice, Grade 4-7 learners will be dismissed at 13h30 as
from today. Please ensure that your child is collected on time.
e Children waiting in the Pick and Drop area are creating many difficulties — it also impacts
on the image of our school.
Furthermore, it is time for your child to study for the next day’s paper. Any time spent
here after school is time wasted.

3} Carols by Candlelight

e Our Annual Carols by Candlelight evening will take place on Monday, 28 November. We
will start the evening at 18h30 and we need parents to be seated by 18h20.

e Entrance fee will be R20 per person.

e Please note that we have limited space available and to avoid that people arrive and we
have no space available, please pay your R20 per person to your child’s class teacher AS
SOON AS POSSIBLE — remember that we can only seat 300 people on chairs in our hall
and when we have 300 tickets sold, the booking will be closed.

4) AGM 2022

We had a successful AGM yesterday evening. Proper feedback on this meeting will be sent
out in a dedicated notice tomorrow, Friday 18 November.

Kind regards

B. Du Pont (Principal)



